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        Joe La Marca
Cari amici,

I sincerely hope everyone had a safe, healthy, and happy Christmas and New Year celebration and as much friend and family time and/or rest and relaxation, as possible.  Please don’t tell me you spent much of the holiday season stranded in airports!

I had an occasion recently to marvel at not only how alike we are as a result of our common ancestry but also at how very different we are from each other.  Of course our lodge has explored the theme of “differences” before.  For example, the program at one general membership meeting featured a panel of native Italians from our lodge who explained cultural differences among the regions in which they had lived.  Moreover, we had a speaker who discussed dialectic differences among the regions of Italy and one who listed cultural differences between Italians and Italian-Americans.  At the last official lodge function of 2009, we participants in the Italian language group in turn discussed (in English) the way our families and extended families celebrated Christmas when we were youngsters.  Would you believe no two stories were alike that night!  The various American experiences of our families really stirred the pot well.  Although we celebrate our common heritage at lodge events, we also enjoy exploring our cultural differences.  

Looking back at lodge activities in 2009 brings back mostly fond memories.  Here are highlights from my tiny memory bank.  January:  Playing the Italian parlor game, “Tombola,” and being surprised by some of the R-rated narrative that came with the numbers.  February: Winning rarely at Casino night and welcoming back bowling.  March: Expanding our fraternal circle and furthering cooperation toward common objectives while meeting nice new people at the joint installation ceremony with the George Washington Lodge.  April: Marveling at the period outfit worn by our guest speaker who told us about the “Mistress of the Vatican”; learning what those Italian hand gestures mean at the language group meeting; and, sadly, performing the OSIA ritual, “Ceremony in Memory of Departed Members,” for state president and IHL member, Josephine Nunnenkamp.  May:  Being wowed by the Italian language classes at Mantua Elementary when we presented our check.  Meeting some incredible people at Viva Vienna! where we finally recruited a new member from the crowd.  June:  Learning the names of previously unheard-of famous Italians while playing “Guess Which Italian I Am”; accepting the lodge’s 2nd place merit point award; accepting an award for Gene La Colla; watching the daughter of member Anne Marrelli win a scholarship at the Grand Lodge of Virginia Convention in Williamsburg (then doing the old, corny and always fun hokey pokey and chicken dances there!); and, saying goodbye to friend and fellow council member, Bob Maida, who moved back to his beloved New York City.  July:  Having my first ride in an Alfa Romeo in the Independence Day Parade and wearing a Joe Petrosini sign; playing bocce for hours at the annual picnic; and, saying arrivederci to friends and valued members, Gene and Kendra Swann, who moved to Williamsburg, Va.   August:  Picking those peaches, tasting the wine and enjoying the formal meal on our annual August trip.  September:  Remembering why I never liked riding in helicopters as we watched the video of Visions of Italy—Northern Style.  October:  Losing miserably in the bocce contest at the picnic event on the regulation court at the Lillo residence; Excuse--The balls rolled true instead of sloping like the makeshift grass court at the lodge hall; and, enjoying free Italian films at GMU.   November:  Being surprised at how many members are descended from the Abruzzo and Molise Italian regions the night Lucio enlightened us about ancient shepherding routes.  Also surprised by how many veterans there are in the lodge as they stood to be recognized at that general membership meeting.  December: Being able actually to hear the children read for La Befana this year with our new PA system.

What a year!  Onward to 2010!  Buon Anno Nuovo!

Joe
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The Italian Heritage Lodge meets at the Knights of Columbus Hall behind St. Leo’s Catholic Church, 3704 Old Lee Highway, Fairfax, Va.

La Bandiera Editor:

Paul Alligood, 703 848 1758 - Palli14145@AOL.Com, 1908 Youngblood St., McLean, Va. 22101

Visit our lodge website at WWW.ITALIANHERITAGELODGE.ORG (upper case added for emphasis – not required on the address line).  Check the website for breaking news between newsletter editions.

FUTURE LODGE EVENTS

Jan. 9


Lodge Meeting


7:00PM

At KofC

Jan. 12

Lunch Bunch



12:30PM

Pane e Vino

Jan 20


Council Meeting


7:00PM

Fairfax Library

Jan. 23

Language Group


6:00PM

At Rosalie Alligood’s

JANUARY LODGE MEETING

If you are a member who has never been formally initiated into the lodge and received your membership pin, don’t miss the Jan 9 General Membership meeting.   You will also get to meet the Grand Lodge of Virginia Deputy and State Trustee, Mary Anne Moschetto, who plans to participate in this brief ritual.  Another ritual at the meeting will be the formal nomination of 2010 lodge officers.  Read more later.

The entertainment program for our January meeting will be “Visions of Italy – Southern Style” which is a high-definition video shot from a helicopter.  You may remember that we saw “Visions of Italy – Northern Style” last year.  The scenery includes the rugged western coastline to the toe of the “boot” and back inland to Rome.  You will also see the bustling seaports of Naples and Sorrento, Vesuvius, the ruins of Pompeii, the Coliseum and more.  IHL members will be given the opportunity to interact.  The food fare is potluck and the lodge will furnish the beverages.  Hope to see you at 7:00 PM on Saturday, January 9!

[image: image3.jpg]


LODGE ANNOUNCEMENTS

The LUNCH BUNCH will meet on Tuesday, January 12, (note date change!) for another great buffet at Pane e Vino, 9020 Lorton Station Blvd in Lorton.  Everyone is welcome; it’s strictly a social event; no lodge business will be discussed.   Contact Joe La Marca (jlamarca(at)erols.com, 703-475-6962)  for a reservation.

The language group will meet January 23 at 6:00 at Rosalie Alligood’s.  Her address is 1908 Youngblood St., McLean, Va. 22101.  Please obtain directions and advise the Mignanis ("Mignani, Carlo" mignani(at)cox.net, 703-830-7699) what dish you plan to provide.

 The annual Independence Day Parade in Fairfax City in which we participate will be held Saturday, July 3rd this year!

JANUARY BIRTHDAYS

Susan Agosta


Jan. 3


Laura Strong


Jan. 7

Phyllis Coniglio


Jan. 3


Carla Walsh


Jan. 8


Camille Malm



Jan. 3


Fran Mazarella 

Jan. 14

Marge Finocchiaro


Jan. 4


Fred Michaelangelo

Jan. 22

Art Moscatello


Jan. 4


Maria Ingham


Jan. 28
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Jan. 5


Nicole Agosta

Jan. 31

JANUARY ANNIVERSARIES

NONE!

ITALIAN WORDS AND PHRASES

Che tempo fa?   What’s the weather?

Fa freddo.  It’s cold.

Fa caldo.   It’s hot.

Fa bel tempo.  It’s nice weather.

È nuvoloso.  It’s cloudy.

C'è vento.  There’s wind.

C'è nebbia.  There is fog.

Nevica.  It’s snowing.

Ha nevicato il 19 dicembre.  It rained on December 19.

C’è pioggia.  There is rain.  

Piove spesso a primavera.  It rains often in spring.

C’è una tempesta.  There is a storm

Era una notte buia e tempestosa.  It was a dark and stormy night.

C’è umidità.  It’s humid.

È umido a Washington durante l’estate.  It’s humid in Washington in summer.

È gelato.  It’s freezing.  (yes, it’s the same word, only here it’s an adjective)

Non mangio gelato quando è gelato. I don’t eat ice cream when it’s freezing.

From Carlo Mignani

LODGE ELECTIONS
Below, in the right column, and announced at the December meeting is the slate of lodge officers for 2010/2011 put together by the lodge’s nominations committee.  The current officers for 2009/2010 are listed in the middle column and the officers for 2008/2009 are noted in the left hand column.  

At the January general membership meeting, nominations can be offered from the floor.  If there are nominations from the floor, elections will be held in February.  If none are offered in January, elections will be held at that time.


2008/2009: 


2009/2010


2010/11                                 
President:

Joe La Marca


Joe La Marca


Frank Marcinkowski Sr.

V, Pres. : 

Rosalie Alligood

Rosalie Alligood

Lucio D’Andrea


Immed. Past Pres:
Dot Saia


Dot Saia


Joe LaMarca

Orator: 

Fred Michaelangelo

Fred Michaelangelo

Elvira Caruso

Record. Sec: 

Janine Andriole

Janine Andriole

Janine Andriole

Finan Sec.: 
 
Jo Lowe


Jo Lowe


Jo Lowe

Treasurer:  

Gene La Colla 


Gene La Colla


Gene La Colla

Trustees: 

Jerry Di Cerbo


Jerry Di Cerbo


Kevin Brady

 


Dolores Marcinkowski

Dolores Marcinkowski

Dennis Lillo


 


Frank Marcinkowski Sr.
Frank Marcinkowski Sr.
Dot Saia


 


Paul Alligood


Paul Alligood


Dominic Caruso

 


Elvira Caruso


Elvira Caruso


(Vacant)  

Mas of Cere;
 
Bob Maida


Dominic Caruso

Paul Alligood

Mis of Cere: 

Yolanda Pelosi


Yolanda Pelosi


Dolores Marcinkowski

Sentinel: 

Jake Cunningham

Kevin Brady


Yolanda Pelosi

Arbitration: 

Paul Agosta


John Asiello


John Asiello


David Asiello


David Asiello


David Asiello

 
Joe Saia


Gene Swann


Jerry DiCerbo





Art Moscatello


Art Moscatello


Art Moscatello




Omero Sabatini

Joe Saia


Omero Sabatini
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Marge Finocchiaro 

Chuck Nardiello 

Grand Lodge of Virginia Cookbook

Recipes Needed to Raise Money for our Lodge!
The Grand Lodge of Virginia is looking to put together an Italian Cookbook as a fund raiser.  For each cookbook sold by our lodge, the lodge will receive a portion of the profit - so this is a win-win situation - not only for the state, but for the Italian Heritage Lodge as well!  The books will be ready in May.  They will then be submitted to OSIA National which is putting together a national Italian cookbook with famous Italian chefs like Giada!

That being said, we need your recipes!  We know that this is a busy time of year, but it is also the time of year where those recipes are out and being created!

Susan Agosta (Grand Lodge Trustee) is collecting the recipes for our lodge.  You can send the recipes by email or snail mail.  The recipes can be typed in the email or sent as an attachment (please indicate "recipe" in the subject line). The email address is SUEAGOSTA at COMCAST.NET

If you elect to send it snail mail, please send to the following address:

Susan Agosta
1423 Admiral Drive
Woodbridge, VA 22192

The recipes are needed No Later Than 10 January so please get your recipes to Susan as soon as possible.  You can also bring your recipes to the January meeting; Susan will be there to pick them up.
THANK YOU!


THANK YOU!


THANK YOU!

From: Dot Saia

The Italian Heritage Lodge never ceases to amaze me!  Every year when I collect money for a family at Christmas, you come through with flying colors.  I usually begin collecting in October, but since we had no meeting that month, there were only two months to work with.   We had four families, all with at least five members, and they each received a $125.00 Giant gift card to use for Christmas dinner.  With the economy as it is, $500.00 is an amazing amount from our members.  I thank each and everyone who donated, and I know we made a wonderful Christmas for four families.

The children also were generous and donated 22 gifts which were delivered to the Hospital for Sick Children.

Happy New Year to all.
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ITALIAN
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Native speaker from Rome
Moderate rates
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The website for anything Italian in the Washington, DC area & beyond |
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